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      May 2025 

Dear Praying Friends, 

     I am writing this letter from Africa again!  One of my joys as a field director is helping new 
missionaries visit the field and get them established on the Continent.  The past two months have been 

exciting as I have assisted two new missionaries as they have 
visited Africa and prayerfully considered where God would have 
them serve.  The first couple is looking at serving in the 
Democratic Republic of Congo and reaching primarily the pygmy 
tribes of that country who live near the border of Uganda.  The 
second family is prayerfully considering the small nation of 
Rwanda.  As many of you will remember, that country faced a 
terrible genocide back in 1994 where thousands were killed.  
However, there are very few missionaries who have worked in this 
needy country.  As a matter of fact, currently there are no Baptist 
church planters (of any kind) living in that country.  The need 
could never be more than now! 

     While on these trips, I was also able to visit our former ministries in Kenya and host a pastors’ 
conference for all the national churches that have been a part of our ministry through the years.  What a 
blessing to see the spiritual “children” and “grandchildren” that have been produced in the past three 
decades of ministry!  Over forty pastors and a couple assistant pastors attended.  These are all fruit to your 
account!  How grateful my wife and I are to the Lord for His faithfulness and for your love and support! 

     Please be in prayer for our Missionary Candidate School next week where we will have four new 
families and two single ladies applying to BIMI for service in Africa!  May the Lord continue to send 
forth more laborers into His harvest!     

      Until all nations hear, 
 

 


